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Complaints and Grievances 

We take member complaints and 
grievances very seriously 

We want you to be happy with services you get 
from us and our providers. If you’re not happy, 
we want you to let us know. Filing a complaint 
or grievance will not affect your health care 
services or Medicaid eligibility. We want to 
know what is wrong so we can make our 
services better. 

How to file a complaint 

If you have a complaint, please contact us. If 
you want an Enrollee Advocate, we’ll help. 
You can file a grievance by: 

• Calling us toll-free at 1-800-822-2447 or 
TTY: 711 

•Asking and giving permission for your 
provider to file a grievance for you 

•Writing to us at: 

Aetna Better Health of Pennsylvania 
Complaint and Grievance Department 
1425 Union Meeting Road 
Blue Bell, PA 19422 
Fax number: 860 754 1757 

How to file a grievance 

We must approve many services ahead of time 
in order to pay for them. If we decide not to pay 
for a service, we’ll write to you and tell you why. 
We’ll send you a “Notice of Action” letter if we: 

•Decide not to approve a request for a service 

•Approve only part of a request for a service 

The “Notice of Action” letter will tell you the 
reasons. If you don’t agree with it, you can file a 
grievance. You must send your appeal to us in 
writing. You can call us first at 1-800-822-2447 
or TTY: 711. However, you must follow up by 
sending your grievance in writing within 
60 days. 

You can write to us at: 

Aetna Better Health of Pennsylvania 
Attn: Complaint and Grievance Department 
1425 Union Meeting Road 
Blue Bell, PA 19422 
Fax number: 1 860 754 1757 
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Aetna Better Health Kids offers family planning services 
to members! 

We cover family planning services for your child. 
These are the professional services provided by 
your child’s PCP or OB GYN provider related to: 

•Prescribing, fitting and/or insertion of 
birth control 

•Family planning education and counseling 

Copayments for family planning benefits can 
vary depending on the provider performing 
the service: 

Provider Performing 
Service 

Copay 
Range 

PCP $0 - $25 

OB Gyn $0 - $15 

Long-acting reversible contraceptives 

One type of birth control that you can ask your 
child’s doctor about is long-acting reversible 
contraceptives (LARC). These include: 

• Intra Uterine Devices (Mirena and Paragard) 

•Subdermal contraceptive implants 
(Nexplanon) 

LARC are a covered benefit 
for Aetna Better Health Kids 
members! 

What are the benefits of LARC? 

•They help prevent unwanted pregnancies 

•They are safe for women of all ages 
(including teenagers) 

•They can be inserted right after having a baby 

•They will not affect fertility 

Call your child’s doctor today to see if LARC is 
the right choice. If you need help making an 
appointment, just call Member Services at 
1-800-822-2447 (TTY: 711). 
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Do’s & Don’ts of the Coronavirus Disease (COVID-19)

Do’s and don’ts
 of the coronavirus disease (COVID-19) 

Do: 

Wash your hands often with soap and 
water or use a hand sanitizer that 
contains at least 60% alcohol. 

Cover your mouth and nose with a 
tissue when you cough or sneeze, or 
use the inside of your elbow. Throw 
tissues in the trash. 

Clean and disinfect frequently 
touched surfaces daily, including 
tables, doorknobs, countertops, 
desks, phones and keyboards. 

Call your health care provider if you 
have symptoms. Let them know you 
may have the virus. 

Wear a cloth face mask in public. 

Don’t: 

Touch your eyes, nose and mouth 
with unwashed hands. 

Spend time with people who 
are sick. 

Go out in public if you’re sick 
unless it’s to get medical care. 

Share household items, like 
dishes, drinking glasses, eating 
utensils, towels or bedding, with 
other people if you’re sick. 

Source: Centers for Disease Control and Prevention 

4 Aetna Better Health® Kids 



Even during COVID-19, don’t skip your child’s shots 

Families are focused on staying healthy during 
the pandemic. And that’s the right thing to do. 
But health experts have an important reminder 
for parents. COVID-19 prevention shouldn’t 
mean skipping your child’s vaccines. 

Vaccines help protect kids of all ages from 
serious diseases. Those include diseases like 
whooping cough and measles. The Centers for 
Disease Control and Prevention recommends 
children get many of their shots by age 2. 

Schedule your child’s shots 

Doctors’ offices are taking steps to keep their 
patients safe during checkups and vaccine visits. 

If you think you may have fallen behind on your 
child’s shots, talk to their doctor. They can fill you 
in on vaccine recommendations for your child. 

Here are some shots that kids of different 
ages may need. 

Infants and toddlers (birth to age 2 years) 

•DTaP (diphtheria, tetanus and pertussis). 

•MMR (measles, mumps and rubella). 

•Chickenpox. 

•Pneumonia. 

•Hepatitis A and B. 

•Polio. 

Preschoolers and school-aged kids 
(ages 3 to 10) 

•DTaP (diphtheria, tetanus and pertussis). 

•MMR (measles, mumps and rubella). 

•Chickenpox. 

•Polio. 

Preteens and teens (ages 11 to 18) 

•HPV. 

•Meningitis. 

•Tdap (tetanus, diphtheria, pertussis). 

Catch up on preventive care 

Early in the COVID-19 pandemic, many people 
put off in-person doctor visits in order to help 
slow the spread of the coronavirus. For you and 
your family, that may have meant avoiding 
some routine care. But now it’s time to catch up 
on any preventive health services you missed. 

A good way to stay healthy 

Preventive care includes screening tests, 
vaccines and wellness checkups that help 
you stay healthy. 

It includes things like: 

•Mammograms and Pap tests for women. 

•Screenings for heart disease and cancer. 

•Childhood vaccines and well-child visits. 

•Flu and pneumonia shots. 

•Routine checkups where you can get advice 
about diet, exercise and safety. 

Most health plans cover preventive care 
services like these. So don’t put them off. It’s 
safe to visit your doctor again—and doing so 
helps keep you and your family healthy. 

Sources: 
American Academy of Family Physicians; HealthCare.gov 

Reviewed 7/13/2020 

© Coffey Communications, Inc. 
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Change to our Notice of 
Privacy Practices 

Recently we added an update to our Notice of 
Privacy Practices. Here is what we added: 

Race/Ethnicity and Language Data 

We may get information related to your race, 
ethnicity and language. We protect this 
information as described in this notice. We 
use this information to: 

•Make sure you get the care you need 

•Create programs to improve health 
outcomes 

•Create health education information • Let the 
doctors know about your language needs. 

We do not use this information to: 

•Determine benefits 

•Pay claims 

•Determine your cost or eligibility for benefits 

•Discriminate against members for any reason 

•Determine health care or administrative 
service availability or access 

To view the entire Notice of Privacy Practices, 
click here. 

Is your child moving 
from pediatric to 
adult care? 

You’ve seen your child pass many milestones. 
Now he or she is nearing adulthood. And 
there’s a milestone coming up you may not 
have thought about. Your child will need to 
switch from pediatric to adult care—and may 
need to find a new doctor. 

This change should occur between the ages 
of 18 and 21. You can help your child prepare 
by making sure he or she knows the answers 
to these questions: 

•What kind of health insurance do I have? 

•Do I know my medical history? 

•What medicines do I take and why? 

•Am I allergic to any medicines? 

We have trained professionals on staff to help 
you. We’ll work with you to get the right care 
for your child’s special needs. call us at 
1-800-822-2447 or PA Relay: 711. 

Be prepared with an 
Advance Directive 

Staying healthy is a goal we all want. 
However, sometimes things happen suddenly. 
It’s always good to prepare for things we don’t 
expect. Advance Directives help you be 
prepared. Advance Directives are instructions 
about your medical care if you are not able to 
make those decisions. An Advance Directive 
becomes your voice when you can’t say what 
you want or speak for yourself. Advance 
Directives can also say who makes medical 
decisions for you when you can’t. 

There are two kinds of Advance Directives: 

•A Living Will is a document that says what 
medical care you want or don’t want. It is 
used in the event that you are not able to 
speak for yourself. 

•A Health Care Power of Attorney is a legal 
document that says who can make medical 
decisions for you. 

It is also used when you are not able to speak 
for yourself. For more information about 
Advance Directives, just visit our website: 
aetnabetterhealth.com/pennsylvania. 
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Parents: Stay the course with ADHD treatments 

Medicine can make a big difference in the 
lives of kids with attention-deficit/ 
hyperactivity disorder (ADHD). It can help 
them focus more and fidget less—at home 
and school. It can help them have better 
social skills too. 

The most widely used ADHD drugs are called 
stimulants. They have a calming effect in 
people with ADHD. Studies show that about 
80% of kids with ADHD improve a great deal 
with this medicine. But it must be taken as 
directed. 

Work with your child’s provider 

There are different kinds of stimulants. And 
some children respond to one but not 
another. That means it can take some time 
and more than one follow-up visit with a 
primary care provider to find the right 
stimulant at the right dose. Make one 
follow-up visit within 20 days of starting the 
medicine. Then schedule two more visits 
during the year. 

The best way to find an effective match is to 
work closely with your child’s primary care 
provider. Keep an eye on your child’s behavior. 
And tell your provider if your child’s symptoms 
improve or, as important, get worse. 

Watch for side effects too. Most can be 
eased—for example, by adjusting the 
medicine’s dose. 

Be aware, too, that medicine is never a 
replacement for other ways to help your child 
control their behavior, such as rewarding 
positive changes or using calm discipline. 

One last tip: No matter how much your child 
improves, stick with your child’s treatment plan, 
including their medicine. Never stop your child’s 
medicine without an OK from your child’s 
provider. 

Sources: 
American Academy of Family Physicians; American 
Academy of Pediatrics; Centers for Disease Control 
and Prevention 

© Coffey Communications, Inc. 
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